

Minutes of the 392nd meeting of Trafalgar Neighbourhood Council
Held on 8th January 2018 at 7.30pm at Trafalgar Infants School, Horsham

- Present Mr Dufton – Vice Chairman, Mrs Harris, Mrs Thomas, Mr Davis and Mrs McMillan – Clerk.
- 1/392/18 **Apologies for absence** – Apologies were received from Mrs Little and Councillor Dennis.
- 2/392/18 **Minutes of the last meeting** - Minutes of the last meeting held on the 4th December 2017 having been previously circulated were approved. Proposed Mr Davis and seconded by Mrs Harris.
- 3/3912/18 **Matters arising**
- Coaches in Farm Avenue**
No update at present.
- Pavement at Collingwood Batchelor**
No update at present.
- Traffic lights at Malt Shovel**
The lights are now working.
- Newsletter responses**
Councillor Dennis has replied to residents and forwarded copies to the Clerk.
- Meeting with Adam Charmers – HDC**
Quarterly meetings have been set up, the dates are as follows
Tuesday 20th March
Tuesday 19th June
Tuesday 18th September
Tuesday 18th December
All meetings are at 4.30pm
- Street Wardens**
Mr Davis attended the meeting on the 21st December. There were lots of questions from Denne. If it goes ahead, the Drill Hall will be removed from the Special Charge and funded by HDC and the Street Wardens will be added to the Special Charge.
- 4/3912/18 **Questions from the public**
There were no questions from the public.
- 5/392/18 **Correspondence**

Mrs Little raised some issues with the ice rink in the park, mainly the loud music playing.
Mr Davis has reported how muddy the area is becoming. The onsite generators are also noisy. We will wait and see what the report says.

- 6/392/18 **Planning**
The Clerk outlined planning applications received since the last meeting.
- 7/392/18 **Treasurers report**
We have a balance of £6,327.17.
- 8/392/18 **Highways**
Numbers 2 and 92 Irwin Drive have been sent letters about overgrown hedges.
- 9/392/18 **Street furniture**
There were no items to report.
- 10/392/18 **Reports from outside committees**
There were no reports.
- 11/392/18 **Website**
No items to add this month.
- 12/392/18 **AOB**
Diane Sumpter has sent an email about the issues Forest are having in getting new members for the Neighbourhood Council. She would like a meeting to discuss the possibility of the amalgamation of the 3 Neighbourhood Councils. It was agreed that this issue needs to be discussed by all members of HTNC before any meetings with the other Neighbourhood Councils takes place. Due to not all our members being present it was agreed to discuss the item at our next meeting.
- 13/392/18 **Date and time of next meeting**
The next meeting will be held on Monday 5th February 2018 at Trafalgar Infant School, Victory Road.

The meeting closed at 8.17pm

